
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

August 23, 1988 


Regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: Chairman Dennis G. Abbott, Andrew C. Woodsome, Jr., Robert 
C. Fay. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

FRANK ALLEN: Frank has looked into ordering the new dump stickers. 
There is a 2-4 weeks delivery. The hold up for ordering is he would 
like to have the town seal printed on the stickers. Frank would like 
to have the first sticker free and all others stickers to be $1.00 
each. Sel. Fay told him that a fee cannot be charged without first 
getting a Town Meeting vote to do so. Frank stated that he is willing 
to come into the Town Office a day a week to issue the new stickers. 
The Board told Frank athat he should get his committee together and 
get a proposal to the Board with recommendations. Frank stated his 
Board feels that they can't give a recomendation without first having 
control over the dump. 

WILLY'S OSSIPEE LAKE PIZZA: Sel. Abbott opened up the hearing for 
issuing a renewal liquor license for Willy's Ossipee Lake Pizza at 
7:30 p.m. Board voted to issue the renewal liquor license. 

TIM NELSON: Tim was in to discuss with the Board about the CEO office 
having some kind of communication with each other when they are in the 
field inspecting. Van & Tim are putting about $4000. in vehicle 
expense. They would like some kind of communication to cut down on 
the travel time. The price for 2 cellular phones with charger is 
$3700. plus $60.00 a month rental. The price for two way radios is 
$1300. They would like to stay away from the two way radios due to 
the company that was contacted stated the Constables had asked about 
having radios. They do not want to be a dispatch for the Constables. 
Sel. Fay told Tim that it owuld have to go on as an article at Town 
Meeting. Tim asked why it can't be taken out of their account. Sel. 
Abbott told him that it should go before the Town for the Townspeople 
approval. Tim stated that beepers would be difficult to have due to 
the remote areas without telephones. 

GOODWIN'S MILLS ROAD: The Board has received concerns over the speed 
on the Goodwin's Mills Road. Residents would like reducred spped 
signs to warn cars. The Board voted to have reduced speed signs 
installed. 

ANDREA VALWAY HAYES AND STEVEN HAYES: Mr. & Mrs. Hayes are building a 
house on the Bagley Road. They would like the road fixed to their 
house. They are the next house beyond James Seward. Money was raised 
at Town Meeting to fixed the road to James Seward. Sel. Abbott told 
them that if the Road Commissioner can grade the road fine, but no 
money has been appropriated to go any further up on the Bagley Road. 
The Town cannot spend any money without Town Meeting approval. It is 
a Town Road but the Town will not plow it. They will have to put in 
for a request to be put as an article on the warrant. Could possibly 



request a Special Town Meeting but chances are if they do it will be 
put over to the Annual Town Meeting in March. Their house is about 
600 ft. from Seward's driveway. Sel. Abbott suggest that they get 
together with Mr. LaPierre, who has also been in to see about money 
for the Bagley Road, and submit a request for Town Meeting. Mr. Hayes 
told the Board that when the Town upgraded to Seward's house there was 
2 big brush piles and several large stumps left there. The Board will 
notify Fred of the brush and stumps. Mr. and Mrs. Hayes have been 
unable to get in contact with Road Commissioner Fred Fay. If they had 
they would not have corne before the Board. The Board will have Fred 
corne in and discuss what could be done now to take out the bumps and 
try to smooth it out. The Hayes have installed a culvert themselves, 
to keep their driveway from washing out. Board will have Fred go and 
talk with them about doing something to get it passable. Their 
telephone is 499-2604 if the phone is conected at their new house it 
is 247-4480. 

ANDRE BOISSE: Mr. Boissee has bought 32 acres and is on a 
discontinued road off the West Road. He would like to upgrade the 
road to dig out the loam and put a layer of gravel and make it a 
minimum of 12 feet wide. Sel. Abbott told them that a discontinued 
road reverts back to the land owners with equal right of way to all 
owners. The Board feels they should talk to a lawyer. He has tried 
to notify the abutors, one is in New York and was sent notice by 
registered mail of Mr. Boisse's intentions on upgrading the road. As 
of yet he has not received a reply. He signed the receipt so he knows 
that he received the letter. The Board told Mr. Boisse it would be 
best to contact his attorney due to it being a civil problem. 

Board signed the warrant for 

approved 




